
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
 

There will be a public hearing on Monday, September 14, 2015 at 6:30 p.m. in the 
First Floor Council Chambers, City Hall.  The purpose of the hearing is to obtain citizen 
comments on proposed changes in the FY 2014 Community Development Block Grant 
Program.    

  
 2014 CDBG PROGRAM 
  
 Delete Activity:  Planning/ Downtown Master Plan Update–  Delete this activity 
 for the purpose of creating a new planning activity. Revised budget - $0.  
  
 New Activity: Planning/Lock Haven Comprehensive Plan Update.  The City’s 
 Comprehensive Plan is a long range 10-year plan that is a guidance document for 
 future  growth and development of the City.  The Comprehensive Plan analyzes 
 the trends, changes and conditions of the population, economics, housing, 
 environment, infrastructure and other areas. The Lock Haven Comprehensive Plan 
 was last updated in 2005; periodic updates of the plan are recommended by the  
 Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning Code.  Total Estimated Cost - $50,000.00.  
 The City will apply for $25,000 in state Municipal Assistance Program funds. 
 
 All interested citizens are encouraged to attend and submit oral and/or written 
comments.  In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 (ADA), the 
City has scheduled the meeting at a facility that is accessible to persons having 
disabilities. Any person having special needs or requiring special aids should contact the 
City Planner at (570) 893-5903 by September 11, 2015 in order that the special needs 
may be accommodated. 

 


